
2022 Walk-A-Thon
The 25th Annual Walk-A-Thon was a success, despite poor air quality due to forest 
fires. Although the number of walkers was down from previous years, we still 
raised $925.00. Dan Michael, Patti Houchin, Danny Scott, Sam Scott, Judy Blalack, 
Bob Whitman, and Kathy McPeak supported the event.  Fruit was donated by 
Barney’s, and water by Danny Scott. Several walkers wore their face masks due to 
the air quality. We are hoping for great weather and clean air next year. 
	
	 13 people participated in this year’s event: Ellie Arguimbau, Judy Blalack, 
Verne Blalack, Chevy Blalack, Clara Hall, Eric Hall, Patti Houchin, Penny Michael, 
Dan Michael, Danny Scott, Sam Scott,  Jerry White, & Bob Whitman. 		
	
	 Sponsors included: Ellie Arguimbau, Aaron Arthur, Judy Blalack, Verne 
Blalack, Tim Cheeseman, Linda Christiansen, Pam & Myles Elliston, Hunter Gust, 
Jen & Brian Hall, Patti Houchin, Barb Knoefler, Patsy Lemieux, Penny Michael, 

Ashley Mitchell, NW Mine Supply, Jeannie 
Rullman, Karen & Fred Scott, Eric Scott, 
LeRoy Scott, John Streeter, Valley Grind, Jill 
Wagner, Nana & Pa White, and Bob Whitman.
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Bob Whitman offers the blessing.

Patti Houchin, Eric Hall, Jerry White, 
Clara Hall Kids are holding their prizes 

for participating.

Chevy, Verne, Danny Scott & Sam 
Scott with Rue. Danny & Sam are 

returning from marking the turn-around 
spot. Verne thought this was a good 

turn-around spot for him.

Penny Michael visits with Ellie Arguimbau; Dan Michael & Patti Houchin 
are ready to register walkers; as Bob Whitman approches.

Verne shows off Chevy to Eric and 
Clara Hall and grandpa Jerry White.

Bob Whitman and Ellie Arguimbau 
completed the 3 mile walk. 



Brian’s Trailer Update
I can’t say enough positive things about this group of electricians.  Joshua with the Ma’Or foundation first called me in June 
after searching The Fuller Center’s main website and finding our location – the closest to them from Seattle.  I explained our 
situation with the main focus on this trailer and the first project was fixing the floors.  After several communications with 
president, Bob Whitman, and having a relative take a video, the Braunstein family made the trip. Upon arrial, they collected 
the plywood and made a tremendous amount of progress removing and reconstructing severely damaged items including:

Brian Canterbury works on the floor.

Joshua’s son, Jedidiah works with Bob 
Whitman removing the kitchen cabinets.

Ellie visits with the Braunsteins during lunch break.

Cheryl Braunstein pulls staples along 
the edge of the floor.

What an encouraging boost to getting this home ready for Brian Canterbury! There is lots left to do – please volunteer to 
help. The Braunstein family is planning to return in October to further assist with the trailer, and there are several key tasks 
that need to be completed 
before they return.  
	 We especially 
need someone to replace 
the sheetrock in the hot 
water tank closet and 
in the bathroom. Please 
contact us if you are able 
to assist with this, or 
would like to volunteer 
in any other capacity (see 
back page of newsletter 
for contact details).

•	 removed rotted closets
•	 primed walls in various locations
•	 removed cabinet doors and stove in kitchen
•	 various other cleanup tasks

•	 removed and replaced the subflooring throughout
•	 drained and removed the rusted hot water tank
•	 removed sinks, cabinet, and toilet in bathroom 
•	 installed new vinyl plank flooring in the bathroom

Before During After

The hazmat crew prepare to 
remove the toilet.



September 2022 Board Meeting
The Fuller Center for Housing board met at the Lion’s Club in Pinhurst on Septemebr 13th. Post-meeting tacos were 
provided by Judy Blalack, Kathy McPeak, and Bev McKinnie - the taco filling was leftover from the Golf Scramble. 
During the meeting, Bob Whitman nominated Siobhan Curet to join the the board. We are still in need of additional 
board memebers and volunteers - see the back page for additional details.

Newest Fuller Center board member and 
assistant newsletter editor, Siobhan Curet, 

poses with Judy Blalack while Kathy McPeak 
works with the taco dinner shared with SVFCH 

board and the Lions Club. 

SVFCH and Lions Club board members share the taco meal with Blalack visitors. The 
taco filling prepared by Rachael Young at Timbers Roadhouse was extra left from the 

Golf Scramble - still yummy.

After AfterDuring

Living Room Bedroom

During

After



https://silverneedle.net

Silver Wood Village
All faiths or beliefs are welcome.
12-G0054 208-556-1147

We thank these businesses for supporting our newsletter.
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Here’s Help for SVFCH...
I’d like to join the “300 Club” and pledge at least $10 per month for one year. Please note 300 on your check.
•	 Here is my pledge for $ __________ per month for one year.
•	 Here is my gift of $ __________.
•	 I have a house and/or land to donate.
•	 I can make a no-interest loan for $ __________. Please call about working out the details.
•	 I can provide construction materials either discounted or at no cost.
•	 I would like to help with construction and/or committee work. Please call me to help or send a volunteer form.

Name _________________________________________________________ Phone ______________________________

Address ___________________________________________________________________________________________

City _____________________________________________________ State ____________ Zip ____________________

Please return to Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing, Inc. • P.O. Box 338, Smelterville, ID 83868 • 208-682-3240

Thank You, 
September Donors

In this month honoring
Labor Day, you definitely help us 

with our labors. 
 

Tami & Tom Atkins, George & 
Melody Blalack, Ron and Ladonna Boothe, Dave Smith 

Motors, Josephine Davis, Tom and Connie Fudge, 
Louis & JoAnn Groves, Edith Helfer, Ilene Huber, 
Kellogg Ace Hardware, Jacques & Jan Lemieux, 

Lee Lewis, Daniel McGee, Delbert and Sheila Milam, 
Karen Mitchell, Michael and Carol Murray, 

Oliver’s Mercantile LLC, Paulette Ross, Norma Seaton, 
Cary Spoor, Gary Stanley, Elena Whitman, Winnie 
Williams, Bob & Laura Williamson, Necia Wright. 

Brian Canterbury’s Fund
Barbara & Gordon Canterbury, and Richard & Vera 

Pringle (Rich and Vera came with the Care-A-Vanners 
in 2004. Rich was their construction supervisor when 

they erected the roof over the trailer that is being 
renovated with Brian.)

Greater Blessings Fund
Lois White, Judy Blalack

Upcoming Events

Oct. 11 — Board and committee meeting, 
5:30 PM, Lions Club building, Pinehurst
 
Nov. 5 & 6 — Silver Valley Craft Fair, 
Silver Hills Elementary School, Osburn

We Are Honored to Receive These Memorials
From Mark and Darlene Currie

In Memory of Steven Mast 
From Josephine Davis

In Memory of Helen Sciuchetti Bailey
From Elena Whitman

In memory of Grandmother Nancy Liam 
From Jeff and Sue Wombolt

In Memory of Charlie And of Sherm Watts
From Verne and Judy Blalack
In Memory of Sherm Watts

Casey Duncan and his wife, Anne, report that they 
worked at Brian’s trailer over the weekend - continuing 
where the Ma’Or crew left off,  as well as hauling 
refuse from the last construction to the transfer station. 
The power has been turned on, and Casey is planning 
to install several security lights.

Verne Blalack is on 
the left ladder, Kevin 
Hutchings is on the right 
ladder, Don Ashcraft 
stands next to Rich 
Pringle as the local 
volunteers work with the 
Care-A-Vanners in 2004 
raising the gable end of 
the trailer roof covering.

We are delighted that Linda Guthmiller 
sent us a gift honoring her husband, 

Ray’s, birthday.



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WWIISSHH  
LLIISSTT 

 
We are down to a skeleton crew 

and implore you to help.   
We desperately need a board secretary—
meetings are only once a month on the 2nd 
Tuesday beginning at 5:30 PM and usually last 
about 1½ hours or less. 
Construction Supervisors—need not do the 
labor. 
Construction volunteers to work with the 
Supervisor. 
PR and Fund Raising Chairs 
Newsletter Assistant (see article) 
And others—Call Judy-208-682-3240 & leave a 

message. 
 

 
    

 
“Snikle Fritz”, the winning team, (T. J. Haynes, Chad 

Self, Will Yergler, and Jordan Cochran), enjoy their 
hammer headed golf club prizes crafted by Norm 

Holtz at the SVFCH/Pinehurst Golf Club’s 
Scramble. 

 
Join us at our 24th Annual  
Walk-A-Thon with a new 

registration location in the 
Kellogg Swim Pool parking lot on 

Sept 11. 
Registration Form in this 

newsletter. 

 

“I am Joshua with the Ma’Or foundation. We 
are blessed to be included in the work to help 
Mr. Brian get into the trailer. Thank you for the 
work you are doing. As a member of the Ma’Or 
team, I can express from all of us that we are 
happy to partner with the Fuller Center and other 
volunteers to assist with this project.”

In the shadow of his wings,
~ Joshua

“I have fought the good fight, I have 
finished the race.  Finally, there is laid 
up for me the crown of righteousness, 

which the Lord, the righteous Judge, will 
give to me on that Day, and not to me 

only but also to all who have loved His 
appearing.”  

 
2 Timothy 4:7-8


